MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
April 14, 2021
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order by President Shearer.  The following Councilpersons were present:  Mr. Walker, Mr. Shearer, Mrs. Meckley, Mr. Specht, Mr. John Pfeil, Ms. Fawess, Mr. Dale Pfeil, Mr. Robol, and Mr. Swartz.  Mr. Moralez joined via zoom.  Mr. Specht was absent.  Also in attendance were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Chief Zettlemoyer, Sam Shaffer, Attorney Benion, Mayor Nelson, and Kevin Mertz.  Doug Diehl and Arthur Whitenight joined via zoom as well as members of the Pickleball Association.  
Minutes:  On motion of Mr. Walker, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved the minutes from the March 24, 2021 Council meeting.  


Report of the Borough Manager:  Mrs. Novinger reported that there has been a retirement in the Department of Public Works. I am requesting Council’s permission to advertise and fill this operator position.  On motion of Mr. Walker, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council approved this request to advertise and hire a position in the Public Works Department.  
Next, she informed Council that there were several PLCB Licensed establishments interested in continuing the noise exemption. Speedy’s donated $500 and the VFW $100 to cover the legal fees should Council agree to submit a new petition. 


Report of the Mayor:  Mayor Nelson had no report.

Report of the President of Council:  President Shearer had no report.  

Report of Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer reported that they had several arrests over the last two weeks and apprehended a sexual predator who is now in prison.  Another arrest in the Borough involved guns and drugs.  The license plate readers will be shipping soon.  

Report of Public Works Director:  Sam Shaffer reported they are moving forward at the Community Pool.  The new skimmers have been installed and Roto Rooter will be coming soon to repair the pipe.  Parts have been ordered for the pump house. 

Report of the Fire Chief:   Arthur Whitenight reported that so far in April, the Department responded to 23 calls with 323.25 manhours.  

Public Comments:  No public comments.  

Highways and Protection to Persons and Property:  


A.
On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Walker and carried, Council approved a request 


from the Pickleball Association.  This motion is that the Pickleball Association purchases the paint


for the two courts – the practice wall and the court next to it – and the Public Works Department will


apply the paint as their schedule permits.  

General Government and Recreation:  


A.
On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council adopted 


Resolution #21-02 for an exemption from Liquor Code 47 P.S. 4-493(34) regarding noise within an 


identifiable area in the Borough.  This motion also authorizes Attorney Benion to prepare a 


petition to extend the PLCB Noise Enforcement Ordinance.   

B.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Walker and carried, Council adopted Ordinance


#1234 revising previously approved ordinances for the Milton Police Retirement Plan.  

C.  Discussion ensued regarding the request for a letter of support for the Susquehanna Valley Community 


Education Project.  Multiple Council members expressed their concerns that the letter was to include 


asking the Commissioners to support a proposal by the project to have the County levy a $1.14 per


month tax on households in the County to support the college.  Mr. Swartz asked whether the tax to be


levied by a County would be raised if one of the four Counties opted to not levy the tax.



Ms. Fawess made a motion, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil to write a letter of support for the 


Susquehanna Valley Community Education Project.  Following a roll-call vote this motion was 


denied.  The roll-call results were as follows:  Mr. Swartz – no; Mr. Dale Pfeil – no; Mr. Shearer – no; 


Mr. Walker – no; Mrs. Meckley – no; Mr. John Pfeil – yes; Mr. Robol – no; Ms. Fawess – yes; 


Mr. Moralez – no.  



Finance, Health and Sanitation

A. On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council approved paying the bills from General Fund, Reserve, Payroll, Community Pool, Liquid Fuels, and Cemetery accounts in the amount of $135,605.30.  
There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mr. Walker, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council adjourned at 7:40 p.m.   








Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

